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The Traditional Building  
and 

Conservation Company Ltd 
Founded on forty years of experience 

 

• Restoration, Renovation & Repairs 

• New Build Project Management 

• Advice on Planning & Listed Building 
Consents 

• Advice when buying a property 
 

01626 854255 - 07817 218519 

LEMB A  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOR HIRE  Ideford Village Hall 
Ideal for Children’s Parties and Games, 

Meetings & Family Events, Wedding 
Receptions, Christening Celebrations 

and Indoor Activities. 
Central Heating, Full Kitchen Facilities, 
Tables, Chairs & Crockery  Available. 

£6 per hour for parishioners 
£10 per hour non parishioners 

 

For bookings please call Rachel  
on 07810 107679  

 Email: Idefordhallbookings@yahoo.com 

Commercial and Domestic 
 

Hand Painted Kitchen  
Specialists 

 

Contact:  
Sean: 07851 906595 
Ian:    07974 410438 

 
 

 

Pilates Mat small classes 
in Ideford, Tuesday, 10am 

 

S.W. Plastering 
 

All aspects of plastering  
and general building work. 

 

Over 30 years experience. 
 
 

Call Simon Williams on 07551 043554 

(opp Wilko’s lifts) 
 

Want to save money on your shopping, 
reduce the use of plastics, and help save 

the environment?  
 

Come and have a look at our ‘Fill your 
own container’ shop in Newton Abbot 
Market - open since September 2019. 

 

For Nuts, Seeds, Pulses, Herbs & Spices, 
Pastas, Rices, Flours, Sugars, Shampoos, 
Soaps, Household liquids for washing & 
cleaning and many other lines of green, 
eco-friendly and sustainable products. 

 

Open Mon. - Sat. 9am to 4pm 

 
To advertise here please contact 

Janet Aylmore at  
J23aylmore@gmail.com 

 

Advertise here for £20 per year 
(10 issues) 

  

 

IDEFORD with LUTON, ASHCOMBE, OLCHARD, 
HESTOW, IDEFORD COMBE AND HIGHER SANDYGATE 

November 
2021 
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Steve Thompson 
HETAS qualified 

 

CHIMNEY SWEEP 
 

www.thechimney-sweep.co.uk 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Paul Rice FABRICATIONS 

 

Bespoke Metalworks  
 

e-mail: paulricefabrications@hotmail.com 
Call: 07766 220753 

 

 

 

 

Sydney Caunter & Son 

 

Builders - Plumbing & Heating Engineers 
(Corgi Registered) 

 

Many Generations of Personal Service 
Chudleigh  

 

01626 852162/853507/853326 

 

 

07966 443797 

IDEFORD GARAGE 
all makes of vehicles repaired & serviced 

 

 Mots & diagnostics facilities 
 

cambelts & welding repairs 
 

courtesy car available 

01626 852256 ‘your local friendly garage’  

 

PIANO LESSONS 
 

Nicholas Gardiner, M.A., L.T.C.L. 
 

Bishopsteignton, Teignmouth & Exeter 
 

01626 779403 
 

Est. 1977   

Nev Wrathall Decorators 
 

 Domestic & Commercial 
 Interior & Exterior Decoration 
 Wallpapering Specialist 

Contact: 07976 556142 
nevwrathdecorator@hotmail.co.uk 
www.nevwrathalldecorators.co.uk 

ROGERS CLEANING SERVICES 
Local family business specializing in: 

 

 

www.rogerscleaningservice.co.uk 
jon@rogerscleaningservice.co.uk 

 

Jon Barton   Mob: 07803 616192 

 

 

7 Powderham Rd. 
Newton Abbot 
TQ12 1EU 
01626 365119 

Unit 1, The Willows 
Village Centre 

Condor Drive, Torquay 
TQ2 7TG 

01803 614700 

Please telephone for appointments 

Newton Abbot  
Mon - Fri   8.30am - 6pm  
Sat   8.30am - 12 noon 

Torquay  
Mon - Fri   8.30am - 7pm  
Sat   9am - 1pm 

The Manor House 
Dawlish, EX7 9AW 

01626 864834 

01626 587587    07866 025686 

Checked for        
D&B   

FREE CALL OUT 
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Certificates Issued 
 

Professionally Trained  
Chimney Sweep 

Sweep 
the 

Simon’s Services  
local gardener & painter/decorator 

 

Available for work in the area at a reasonable rate 

Contact me at:  montaylorsi@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel: 01626 572234 or 07960 031893 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
                

   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Fore Street, Luton, TQ130BL 
Tel: 01626 775425 

 

 Family owned Freehouse 
 Good, honest Devon food 
 Take Away 

 Check out what’s on at The Lizzie 
 

www.elizabethaninn.co.uk  

 

Steve 

Fully  Insured 

Local Friendly Service    
call Steve Cowdrill on 07956 304 310 

    W&P 
       ELECTRICAL 

John Wright 

john@wpelectricalltd.co.uk 

DOMESTIC 

COMMERCIAL 

INDUSTRIAL 

TESTING 

Steve Cornish – Builder 
 
 

We cover all aspects of building from 
a complete extension or renovation to  

replastering a ceiling! 
 
 

big or small - give us a call 
07970 984729        

Westheat 
THE OIL BOILER EXPERT 

 

Servicing & Breakdown Repair 
 

07799 012404 

 Paul Welsh 
 

Construction & Groundworks 
 

Plant Operator & Project Management 
 

T: 01626 888968 M: 07765 764068 
paulwelsh21@yahoo.co.uk 

Welcomes you for: 
 

Gentle Yoga with TRE  Mondays  
13.00 - 14.30 & Tuesdays 17.45 - 19.30. 

 

Gentle Yoga with TRE Workshop  
November 13th 13.30 - 16.30 

 

Also: 1:1 TRE Trauma/Stress Support 
Accessible to all 

 

BOOKING ESSENTIAL 
 

Friendly Studio - Namaste Barn, 
 

Hestow Rd, Ideford, TQ13 0BH 
 
 

Contact Jo, Tel: 07714 253992 
 

email: jopureyoga@gmail.com 
 
 

More info at: 
www.itsallaboutfeelingbetter.co.uk 

http://www.nevwrathalldecorators.co.uk/
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiEuvOT0-fVAhWFvhQKHUv2A-4QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.any-uk-vet.co.uk%2Fbirch-powderham-rd%2Findex.htm&psig=AFQjCNEmsT3R6sADa1IgCfmnnKHKziQweA&ust=1503381624068
http://www.vickigardnerphotography.co.uk/
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HALDON TEAM MINISTRY   

Priest in Charge The Rev’d Carol Green   01626 775303 

  revcarolgreen@gmail.com   Rest Day: Wednesday  

Team Vicar The Rev’d Jane Frost   01626 870288 

  revjanefrost@gmail.com   Rest Day: Friday 

PARISH DIRECTORY   
Church Wardens Ashcombe   Mrs Carolyn Bourne   866669 
           Katie Mowll     07971 545097 
           katiemowll@aol.com 
 

      Ideford    Position Vacant     

      Luton    Miss K Vooght    775426 
           Mr J Reddaway     775218 
 
 

PCC Secretary  Ideford    Mrs Liz Rice 
           lizrice890@icloud.com 
      Luton    Angie Carter-Woodwark  854898 
 

      Ashcombe  Eleanor Rayner 
           ninirayner@yahoo.co.uk 
 

Devon County Councillor    Ron Peart      362260 
  

Teignbridge District Councillors   Beryl Austen     352532 
           Ron Peart      362260 
Ideford Parish Council  
      Chairman   Cllr David Fox      859599 
       

      Clerk    Juliette Thompson   07731 145077 
           idefordclerk@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Ideford Village Hall  
 Chairman & Deputy Booking Clerk  Rachel Blake     07810 107679  
           e-mail: idefordhallbookings@yahoo.com 
Ideford Millennium Green 
   Chairman      Jane Hill      07871 103235 
 

   Booking Clerk    Kevin & Norma Lovell  859585 
        

Ideford Social Group Secretary  Enid Vooght     775291 
 

Ideford Bell Ringers     David Aylmore    852259 
 
 

Ideford short Mat Bowling Club  Jill McCord     859544 
 

Parish Newsletter Editor    Janet Aylmore    852259 
 

Parish Footpath Warden    David Aylmore    852259 
 

CAD Community Worker    Bob Bigland     203050 
 

Report a problem on roads inc. potholes, overgrown hedgerows etc:   
      https://www.devon.gov.uk/roadsandtransport/report-a-problem 

 

Report Power Cuts or damage to Electricity Power Lines & Substations       105 

 

Teignbridge District Council Emergency Line (out of hours)  01395 516854 
 

Samaritans     116123    Age UK Devon 0333 241 2340   

Environment Hotline  0800 328 6402  C.A.B.    03444 111444 
 

NHS non-emergency  111     Crimestoppers 0800 555111  
 

General Police enquiries 101     EMERGENCY  999 
 

PCSO Saul Bunce, e-mail: saul.bunce@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk 
 
 

Neighbourhood Beat Manager, PC 17015, Clarke Orchard 
e-mail: clarke.orchard@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk  Mobile: 07710 076633   
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Season of remembering 
 

Mark and I are settling very happily in the Rectory here in Teignmouth but we 

are missing our young adult children.  We are missing the mess and the  

washing, the fact that the ham stays in the fridge for more than a couple of days 

and we are missing the noise – thundering feet and loud music!  It has made me 

think about family more deeply and how we are made, formed and live in the 

crucible of creation called family.   
 

Growing up I remember adoring my maternal grandfather who also thought I was 

wonderful.  Not that he was a great huggy person but he showed me individual 

attention and listened to me.  He let me do stuff in his garage which had carpet 

on the concrete floor, something I couldn’t get over.  When I was 8 and lived 

miles from him he died suddenly.  My parents didn’t involve me in the grieving, 

didn’t take me to the funeral or ever visit his grave with me.   It left a big hole in 

my heart a place of unknowing, sadness and bewilderment. 
 

Dealing with loss is an important part of living. This time of the year is important 

to many people as a season of remembering - a way of honouring people who 

have passed. Armistice Day, of course, is an act of national remembrance for 

those who have died in service of our country as they have helped to preserve 

our way of life and freedoms. 
 

For Christians All Souls day is a chance to honour and remember those we love 

but see no more who have helped to mould us as the people we are.  After a 

death the shock can be raw and for some people that rawness will not go away 

as they have nightmares or live what seems a half life of sadness.  Christians 

are taught that God’s mighty power can bring joy out of grief and life out of 

death.  God does not want us to live lives weighed down by grief or regret and 

through Jesus, Christians are brought to new hope and a more positive and 

hopeful way of living. 
 

As you remember loved ones we warmly invite you to our services of personal 

remembrance on Sunday 31
st
 October at St Johns, Bishop at 3pm and St 

Michaels, Teignmouth at 4.30.  Let us know if you would like us to read the 

names of your loved ones at a service which will last 30 mins and include  

refreshments afterwards.  There is also the Dorcas Bereavement Support Group 

run by Christine Marsh on 01626 772561. 
 

With love in Christ 
 

Rev Carol 

  

https://www.devon.gov.uk/roadsandtransport/report-a-problem/report-a-pothole/


4 

Church Services for November 
 

 

Wednesday Nov. 3rd   

4pm - 5.30pm   Messy Church in Ideford Village Hall - details on page 8  
 

Sunday Nov. 7th  3rd Sunday before Advent 

4.30pm        Evensong            Ideford 
 

Sunday Nov. 14th  Remembrance Sunday 

10.30am      Lay-led Service of Remembrance     Ashcombe 

10.45am      Community-led Service of Remembrance  Ideford  

6.30pm        Evensong            Luton 
 

Sunday Nov. 21st  Christ the King, Sunday before Advent 

10.30am      Holy Communion         Ideford 
 

Sunday Nov. 28th  Advent Sunday 

5pm             Bible Reading & Community Prayers    Ashcombe 
 

Details of services in Bishopsteignton and Teignmouth can be found on: 

www.haldonteam.org.uk 
 

Evening Prayer takes place by Zoom on every Thursday at 5pm. The link is on 

our website. 
 

Personal Prayer 
 

St Mary's is open for personal prayer from 10am-4pm on Wednesdays and 2nd 

& 4th Sundays. 
 

St Nectan's is open for personal prayer from 9.30am-3pm on Wednesdays 

and 1st & 3rd Saturdays. 
 

The situation continues to change and evolve so please check for up to date 

information at www.haldonteam.org.uk  

 

Ideford Remembers 
 

Sunday 14
th

 November at 10.45am 
 

St. Mary’s Church  
 

 
 
 

Remembrance is part of British life, culture and heritage. It becomes a particular 

feature of the public calendar at this time of year when public, private, formal 

and informal remembrance events take place throughout the UK. 
 

You are very welcome to join us at St. Mary’s for a short community led  Service 

of Remembrance.  
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DEVON OPEN STUDIOS 2021 
 

After the Covid restrictions last year, all three of us looked forward to a relatively 

problem free 8th year at St John's, Luton. We were ready to welcome visitors 

from far and near. Then came the A380!! We had our doubts as to whether we 

would see anyone! However, much to our delight people did arrive, often after a 

struggle and we were able to share our work and the wonderful venue that is St 

John's Church, Luton. 
 

Paul, Vicki, and l would like to say thank you to everyone who made the effort to 

visit us, we enjoyed sharing our work and experience with you. However, this 

event would not happen without the backing of the church and the people of  

Luton. Thanks to John and Tom Reddaway for removing the pews in under half 

an hour! To Michael Vooght for transporting  work and tables etc, to Paul,  

Michael, Steve and Dave who made sure the churchyard looked it's best, to 

Laura and family who made parking possible nearby and to David and Jan 

Vooght for advertising the event in their holiday barns. Thanks to Kath Vooght 

and John Reddaway, churchwardens who have supported this event throughout 

the last 8 years. We are always made welcome and, by way of thanks run a 

draw to help raise funds for St John's. This year, together with the great daily 

refreshments total, the sum raised reached £776! After a couple of visitors had 

put some coins in the locked box on the wall by the door, the sum reached £780. 

Considering the circumstances, this was a fantastic result, so thank you  

everyone! We look forward to next year, where we hope run a couple of  

workshops alongside the exhibition.  
 

Thank you again, we really enjoyed our time in Luton. 
 

Best wishes, 
 

Angie Vicki and Paul 

Thank You 
 

With my Parish Councillor ' hat ' on, l would like to thank Devon County  

Councillor Ron Peart for his efforts to raise the problems re the A380   

roadworks, for the artists this year in our area with Devon County Council. After 

much discussion, the contractors, finally produced 2 signs, although not entirely 

clear, they helped a little, so thank you Ron for battling hard on behalf of our  

local artists. 
 

Angie CW 

http://www.haldonteam.org.uk
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Time to tidy the garden ….. or is it? 
 

Autumn is traditionally a time for tidying up the garden – cut back, burn, sweep 
up. But before you get out there with the secateurs and firelighters, spare a 
thought for the caterpillars, beetles and mice that need somewhere a bit warm to 
survive the winter. And for the birds that need to find food, especially those (like 
the blackbirds) that don't benefit from our feeders. 
 

By putting off those tidying jobs until Spring, or forgetting about them altogether, 
we can really make a difference for nature. Seedheads of spent flowers provide 
food for the birds, as do berries on shrubs we might be tempted to prune. The 
hollow stems of angelica or hogweed are used by solitary bees to lay their eggs. 
Fallen leaves may be refuges for butterfy eggs or caterpillars. And if you're lucky 
enough to have a hedgehog anywhere near, you'll know that they need a pile of 
logs or leaves, or an open shed door, to find a place to hibernate. 
 

Our top tips for this autumn are: 
 

 Leave seedheads, hollow stems and ivy as they are – cut them back in 

the Spring 
 

Wait till the birds have had the berries before you prune shrubs 
 

 If you have woody cuttings, don't burn them – make a tidy pile in a  
corner and it instantly becomes a habitat 
 

 A log pile made of thicker wood is also a great habitat for insects,  
spiders, frogs, newts and voles (a tough decision, because the wood 
could also feed your wood-burner!) 
  
 Leave the greenhouse door open, with some straw inside. It'll be a 

home for something! 
 

 Fallen leaves on beds can be left as mulch –  beetles or caterpillars may 
take refuge there, providing food for birds, frogs and toads 

 

 Where you need to sweep up leaves, make a pile rather than burning 

them – at the least you'll have some nice leaf mould next year. 
 

 Enjoy your new-found leisure. Put your feet up and have a cup of tea! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Wildlife Wardens 
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Ideford Church Rota 
 

Volunteers to unlock, sanitise  and lock Church for services. 
 

Sunday November 7th & 14th Vicki Gardner        

Sunday November 21st   Jane Hill   
 

Volunteers to unlock, sanitise and lock up Church for personal prayer  and 

reflection - approx. 10am and 4pm. 
 

November 3rd & 10th    Vicki Gardner   

November 17th, 24th & 28th  Jane Hill 
 

Ideford Flower Rota 
 

November 7th      Kath Mortimore     

November 21st      Liz Spencer 
 

Luton Altar Flowers and Brass Cleaning 
 

November        Kath Vooght 

 

News from Ashcombe 

 

 

 

 

St Nectan’s Church Ashcombe is fund raising in earnest in the hope of 

raising enough money to enable us to build a Car Park. 

 

Save the Date :  Saturday 30
th

 April 2022 
 

‘Party-in-the-Hoped-for-Car-Park’ 

 
 

Anyone familiar with the walk up to St Nectan’s Church will know how 

extremely steep and difficult it is, with very limited parking at or near 

the lych gate. 

 

Our new hoped-for car park will accommodate 15 - 20 cars together with 

a compost loo. 
 

Hog Roast, Ashcombe Cider, Local Ale, Games, Music, Prizes 

 

Fun for All the Family 

 

We hope you can be there! 
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Exploring Our Faith 
 

Maybe you’re new or have been coming to church for years but are unsure 

about some of the things we do? Or you’re wondering about how it all relates to 

our Christian faith? 
 

Led by members of the clergy and ministry team, these sessions offer an  

opportunity for us to learn more together. There will be a mixture of teaching and 

discussion, all are welcome. 
 

Each session will be from 10am-11.30am at St Michael’s, Teignmouth. The 

remaining sessions are: 
 

Exploring the Bible           Saturday 13 Nov 
 

Why do we have the Bible? Where did it come from? What about reading the 

Bible at home? 
 

Exploring Ceremonies       Saturday 8 Jan 2022 
 

The importance and meanings of baptism, confirmation, marriage, funerals & 

ordination. 
 

Exploring the Church         Saturday 12 Feb 
 

What is the purpose of the church? Buildings & robes. Mission & maintenance. 

Choirs & congregations. 
 

Exploring Forgiveness       Saturday 12 Mar 
 

The continuing relevance of confession, absolution, wholeness  & reconciliation. 
 

Donations will be requested to cover refreshments & cost of handouts. 
 

If you would like to come, please book a place by email to; 

 haldonteam@gmail.com or tel 01626 870288  

or  download details from our website. 

 

St John’s Church, Luton 
 

I would like to thank the exhibitors of the Open Studies for their help and  

support. I would also like to thank all who helped (made refreshments or served)  

during the fortnight. 
 

A great thanks go to John, Tom, Thomas, and Michael for clearing the seats and 

conveying them to Lower Rixdale for storage. 
 

Thanks also go to all who decorated the Church for the Harvest Festival, and 

brought produce for HITS. 
 

Thank you also to Rev Carol Green and Rev Jane Frost for giving us a lovely 

service and, above all, a big thank you for all attending. 
 

Kath Vooght. 

15 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
 

Queen’s Green Canopy launched 
 

The Queen’s Green Canopy (QGC) is a unique tree planting initiative created to 

mark Her Majesty’s Platinum Jubilee in 2022 which invites people from across 

the United Kingdom to “Plant a Tree for the Jubilee”  
 

The Parish Council would like to gauge interest in this initiative by asking: 

• Are residents interested in planting a tree to mark the jubilee? 

• Would residents prefer to plant their own tree or would they like the Parish   

  Council to plant a tree on their behalf? 

• What species of tree would be appropriate to plant? 

  What would be the ideal location for planting a tree? 
 

Please send your responses and suggestion to the Parish Clerk:  

idefordclerk@hotmail.co.uk  
 

Parish Councillors 
 

The Parish Council has recently undergone a restructure and the current  

Councillors are: 
 

Cllr David Fox – Chairman 

Cllr Angela Carter-Woodwark – Vice Chairman 

Cllr Helen Bellamy 

Cllr Maureen Crispin 

Cllr Jim Gardner 

Cllr Tom Hill 

Cllr Michael Batting 
 

We would like to thank all those residents who have expressed an interest in 

joining the Parish Council in the last few months, all vacancies are now filled. 

IDEFORD PARISH - “ YOUR WILDLIFE PICTURES WANTED !! " 
 

Our Village Hall is supporting our Wildlife Wardens to put up a display of wildlife 

pictures and material in the village hall. 
 

Have you any wildlife photographs taken in our village  or art work that we could 

use or copy to display please? 
 

If so, please contact us. 
 

Robin Aaronson ….grandvizier51@gmail.com 
 

Dominic Morby……dominic.morby@gmail.com 

mailto:haldonteam@gmail.com
mailto:idefordclerk@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:grandvizier51@gmail.com
mailto:dominic.morby@gmail.com
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Please could you be considerate when parking your car.  Access 
to a lot of areas in the village is becoming difficult for larger  
vehicles and may result in restricted access for emergency  
vehicles. Please park with care and consideration and if you are 
lucky enough to have a driveway, please use it. 

 

Thank you!          Ideford Parish Council 

   084.5 Wildlife warden report: continued  
   4.Completed Wildflower seed collection on a farm in Chudleigh with some 
   identification training.  
   5. Rob booked on “Biodiversity net gain” in October, which is, “leave the  
   environment in a better state than we found it”. This was outlined in earlier 
   Councillor Report. 
 

085/21 PLANNING 
   None 
 

086/21 CONCERNS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS TO COUNCILLORS 
 

   086.1 The need for a disabled parking space in the vicinity of the village hall 
   will be discussed at the next village hall meeting. 
 

   086.2 Concern was raised about the protection of the oak tree on the  
   Millennium Green after it was discovered that it did not have a TPO.  Cllr T 
   Hill (M Green trustee) said that the trustee’s role was to protect the tree and 
   that the cost, administration and restriction involved with TPO’s was not  
   justified.  It was noted that none of the trees on the Millennium Green had  
   TPOs; and that the trees recently cut down were not on the M Green, but the 
   property bordering it. 
 

   086.3 Clerk to find out if TDC could carry out an ash dieback report in the  
   village. 
 

087/21 CLERK’S REPORT AND FINANCE 
 

   087.1 The balance of accounts at 31st August 2021 was £11,329.24. 
   The bank reconciliations for July & Aug were agreed by all and signed by the 
   Clerk and the Chairman. 
 

   087.2 To request approval for BACS Payments 
   It was proposed by Cllr A Carter-Woodwark, seconded by Cllr D Fox, and  
   agreed by all to approve the following invoices for payment:     

   £51.71  NALC Eventbrite    Training 
   £9.00   Ideford Village Hall   Hire 
 

   087.3 The Clerk requested any items to be included in the 2022 – 2023  
   budget and precept. 
 

   087.3 To provide a legal and administrative update: 
   The date of the next PACT meeting is Wednesday 22nd September 2021  
   2-4pm at The Village Hall. 
   Clerk to source a projector costing in the region of £300 - £400. 
   Clerk to purchase a gavel for use at parish council meetings. 
   Clerk informed all that she would be starting CiLCA in October 2021. 
 

088/21 DATE OF NEXT MEETING- Thursday 14th October 2021.  Advance  
   apologies received from Cllr A Carter-Woodwark.   
   The meeting closed at 8:09 pm  
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Dates for your diary - regular events 

IDEFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
 

The next Parish Council meeting will be on Thursday 11th November 2021 at 

7pm in Ideford Village Hall.  All parishioners are welcome to attend. 
 

BISHOPSTEIGNTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Meetings are held at the Community Centre, Shute Hill, commencing at 7.00pm. 
 

November 1st  Full Council Meeting 

November 15th  Planning Committee 
 

BELL RINGING PRACTICE 
 

Practices are normally in Ideford Church on Thursday evenings from 7.30pm 

until 9.00pm.  Please contact David Aylmore  (852259) or Martin Sampson 

(853391) for more information.  If you would like to join this small, friendly team 

of ringers, David  would be very pleased to hear from you. 
 

IDEFORD SHORT MAT BOWLS 
 

Small friendly group meeting every Tuesday evening  in the village hall at 7pm 

9pm with break for tea. 
 

New members welcome, just turn up and ‘have a go’ 
 

MOBILE LIBRARY AT THE POUND, IDEFORD 
 

Wednesday November 3rd,  2.40pm - 3.10pm 
 

CHUDLEIGH LIBRARY - opening times 
Monday  10am - 12noon     Tuesday  2pm - 4pm 

Wednesday 10am - 12 noon     Friday   2pm - 4pm 

Saturday  10am - 12noon 
 

Tel: 01626 852469          E-mail: chudleigh.library@librariesunlimited.org.uk 

WEBSITES AND SAT. NAV. 
 

Haldon Team Website   www.haldonteam.org.uk 
 

Ideford Parish Website  www.ideford-parish.co.uk 
 

Church post codes for Sat Nav:  St Mary’s, Ideford   TQ13 0BB 
 

St John’s, Luton TQ13 0BN   St Nectan’s, Ashcombe  EX7 0QD 

Items for inclusion in the  December 2021/January 2022 Newsletter should be 

sent to: Janet Aylmore at j23aylmore@gmail.com 

by   Wednesday, November 17th please. 
 

Items for the Parish website should be sent to Juliette at 

idefordclerk@hotmail.co.uk 
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COFFEE 
M O R N I N G 

Registered Charity No: 282723 

Let’s keep protecting each other 

Messy Church  
 

All children under 12 with their parents and grandparents  
are invited to join us for craft, snacks, story and prayer  

 

Wednesday November 3rd,  4.00pm - 5.30pm 
 

Ideford Village Hall 
 

Please let Liz Rice know if you plan on coming  

to help us prepare  lizrice890@icloud.com 
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Continued from page 12    
 

   Teignbridge continues to hold meetings face to face but for safety reasons 
   Full Council meetings will be held at the Racecourse where there is sufficient 
   space to safely distance councillors and provide adequate protection. 
 

   PC Clarke Orchard – Neighbourhood Beat Manager and PCSO    
   Saul Bunce: 
 

   Monthly crime report/figures for the month of August 2021. 
   Crimes Recorded – 01/08/2021 to 31/08/2021 
 

                                 Recorded Crime    Recorded Crime     Recorded Crime 
Offence                          01/08/2021 to         01/08/2020 to          % Difference 
                                          31/08/2021              31/08/2020 
 

Violence without injury   1      0                              - 
Stalking and Harassment        0                              1                          -100% 
All Other Theft Offences          1                          1                            0% 
Public Order Offences             1                           0                              - 
Total                                        3                            2                           50% 
 

                                             Incidents            Incidents 
Incident Category            01/08/2021 to     01/08/2020 to        Incidents % 
                                            31/08/2021        31/08/2020           Difference 
 

Crime recorded                        0                          1                       - 100% 
Public Safety                            2                              2                       0% 
Transport                                 6                              5                          20% 
Total                                        8                              8                             0% 
 

PC Orchard gave an update community speed watch and informed all that the monthly 
newsletter was available to view on the parish council website. 
 

084/21 PARISH MATTERS 
   084.1 The resignation of Paul Jervis was noted. 
 

   084.2 Numerous concerns were raised about the latest closure of the A380.  
   The PC wished to thank Cllr R Peart for working hard to gather details about 
   dates and times of the road closures, which are greatly affecting residents.  It 
   was proposed by Cllr A Carter-Woodwark, seconded by Cllr D Fox and  
   agreed by all to write a formal letter of complaint to Highways and the  
   contractors; and to invite them to a PC meeting for discussion on how   
   planned roadworks could cause less adverse impact. 
 

   084.3 It was agreed to carry out a campaign of leaflets and regular notices in 
   the Parish News reminding residents to park sensibly, particularly regarding 
   leaving access for larger vehicles.  A village car-park was suggested; and it 
   was noted that this was mentioned in the village plan. 
 

   084.4 It was proposed by Cllr A Carter-Woodwark, seconded by Cllr T Hill 
   and agreed by all to adopt the Parish Council Risk Assessment.  The  
   assessment was signed by the Chairman. 
 

   084.5 Wildlife warden report: 
   1. Both have completed Module 1 introduction training with the Climate  
   Change team. 
   2. Booked on next module, leading workshops/ Group activities and  
   completing risk assessments. 
   3.Currently considering how to commence a Village Wildlife Survey and if  
   any resident reading minutes has ideas, we would welcome to hear from you. 
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 IDEFORD PARISH COUNCIL  
 

 Minutes of the Ideford Parish Council Meeting held in the village hall on 9th Sept 
2021 at 7:00pm 

 

Present:    Cllr David Fox - Chair     Cllr J Gardner 
      Cllr Angie Carter-Woodwark   Cllr T Hill 
      Cllr H Bellamy 
      Cllr M Crispin  
  

In Attendance:  PC C Orchard     Mrs J Thompson - Clerk  
      PCSO S Bunce     Four members of the public 
 

Item  Discussion and Decisions 
 

079/21 WELCOME AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

   The Chairman opened the meeting at 7:00 pm. 
   Apologies were received from Cllr B Austen, Cllr R Peart and R  Aaronson. 
 

080/21 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING     

   It was proposed by Cllr A Carter-Woodwark, seconded by Cllr M Crispin, and 
   agreed by all that were present at the meeting to accept the minutes of the 
   meeting of Thursday 12th August 2021 as a true and accurate record. 
 

081/21 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 
   None 
 

082/21 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 

   Clerk to request that the verges leading to the bus stops on both sides  of the 
   A380 are cut.  Clerk will also request notification of when the southbound  
   works are due to commence on the A380; and if the bus stop will be closed 
   as it was on the northbound side.  It was requested that a complaint be  
   submitted to Devon County Council (or the contractors working on the A380), 
   about the poor traffic management. 
 

083/21 REPORTS 
 

   District Councillor Beryl Austen: read by the Chairman. 
 

   Teignbridge is supporting Devon County Council and NHS Devon to do  
   everything it can to slow down the increase in infections and help protect  
   vulnerable communities from the impact of this rise. 
   Teignbridge is also running a zoom ecology workshop for town and parish 
   councils focusing on safeguarding wildlife throughout the district.  This will be 
   held on 14th October 10.30 to 1pm and one place will be reserved for every 
   town and parish council. 
   Town and Parish Councils are invited to nominate people in their  
   communities who throughout the pandemic who are deserving of a formal  
   letter of thanks from the Chair of the District. 
   Although some council services, such as waste collection, can be delayed for 
   24 -48 hours the district is maintaining its services but have ten vacancies for 
   HGV driver vacancies and welcome applications from interested people with 
   HGV licences. 
   Teignbridge is hoping to be able to offer accommodation to Afghan  citizens 
   who have worked with our forces and organisations particularly  where there I
   is support for these people and landlords are prepared to make properties 
   available.                                                              Continued on page 13 
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IDEFORD VILLAGE HALL FESTIVE QUIZ 
 

On Saturday 20th November 2021 
 

7pm for 7.30pm start 
 

Teams of up to 6 
 

Prizes - raffle - bar 
 

Entry £5 to include a pasty 
(vegetarian option available) 

 

A light hearted evening for family & friends 
 

Please reserve your table by calling Rachel  
on 07810 107679 or 

email idefordhallbookings@yahoo.com 
before 15th November 2021 

IDEFORD SHORT MAT BOWLS AGM 
 

Tuesday November 30th 
 

Ideford Village Hall 
 

All welcome to attend. 
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IDEFORD 
ARTISAN 
MARKET 

2021 
 

Socially Distanced Event 
 

SAT 4TH DEC 
11AM - 6:30PM 

CAROL SINGING AT 6:30PM 
 

SUN 5TH DEC 
11AM - 4PM 

Ideford Village Hall, Church Rd, TQ13 0BA 

Your Parish News is 51 years old! 
While browsing through some old files recently, I came across a copy of the  first 

edition of the parish newsletter, dated November 1970.  It was written as a letter 

from the Rev Fred Rawson to try and improve communication between the  

parishes. It thanks Mr Stanley Way for his work on the new clock for Ideford 

Church tower, and for making a special clock and presenting it to Ideford school. 

Under his instruction, every child helped to make a cogwheel in the clock.  It  

also mentions a coffee morning held by Mrs Baron which raised £20 to buy new  

cruets for the church, and a cheese and wine party held by Mrs Silvester to raise 

funds for new cassocks for the choir. 
 

Thanks to Ann Rigby-Jones, I have a copy of every newsletter from this first  

edition to the present day.  If you would like to browse through any of them, I 

would be happy to lend them. 
 

Janet Aylmore e-mail:  j23aylmore@gmail.com 
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CAROLS AT THE HALL 
 

Saturday 4th  December 6pm - 6.30pm 
 

IDEFORD VILLAGE HALL TRUSTEES  

WOULD LIKE YOU TO JOIN THEM  

AND SING SOME CAROLS  

AROUND THE CHRISTMAS TREE. 
 

COMPLIMENTARY MINCE PIE  

AND MULLED WINE                                                                          

and SOFT DRINK & COOKIE FOR CHILDREN 

 

 
 
 
 
 

JUST TURN UP! 
 

THE ARTISAN MARKET WILL BE TAKING PLACE IN THE HALL 

ITS BACK !! 
 

VILLAGE FESTIVE LUNCH 
 

Sunday December 12th 

at 12.30pm 
 

3 Courses (vegetarian option available) 
 

£12.50 Adults 

£6.00  Children under 11 
 

Bar and Raffle 
 

All proceeds in aid of St Mary’s Church 
 

Only 50 Tickets available 

Closing date for tickets December 4th 
 

Contact : 

Vanessa - 07713566377/colleybrookness@icloud.com 

 or Alan - 01626 853188 


